

Matt J. Micheli, P.C. Partner Phone 307.778.4225

mjmicheli@hollandhart.com 88859.0001

October 11, 2022

VIA EMAIL AND US MAIL:

Mark Voss, Attorney Laramie County Attorney's Office 310 West 19th Street, Suite 320 Cheyenne, WY 82001

Re: Wyoming Horse Racing, LLC - Proposed Resolution

Dear Mr. Voss:

As you know, Wyoming Horse Racing LLC ("WHR") is seeking the Laramie County Board of Commissioners' ("Commissioners") approval of WHR's operations at a new location in Laramie County. I understand from your September 26, 2022 letter that your office needs additional information about the project in order to consider the request. Accordingly, submitted along with this letter is a detailed packet of information related to WHR, its permits, the new facility, and anticipated operations and financial projections.

We have done our best to comply with your request that we provide all information listed in the Gaming Commission's Rules and Regulations ("Rules") Chapter 10, Section 3. Considering the early stage of the project, however, and the fact that we are preemptively seeking county approval consistent with the Rules, some of the information you've identified is not yet fully developed. However, since receiving your letter, we have made a significant effort to compile as much information as possible in order to place your office and the Commissioners in the best position possible to evaluate the project and our request at this stage.

With that said, the information we have gathered and are submitting herewith is highly sensitive, confidential information. WHR would not customarily release any of this information to the public. As you know, this is an exceedingly competitive industry and public disclosure of this type of information would cause significant harm to the competitive position of WHR. Accordingly, and consistent with Wyo. Stat. § 16-4-203(d)(v), we ask that these materials be maintained in confidence and withheld from public disclosure. To that end, and because the materials qualify as trade secrets and confidential commercial and financial data, we have marked the documents accordingly. This is consistent with our practices before the Gaming Commission.

WHR appreciates your time and assistance with this request. We genuinely believe that WHR's continued growth provides an extreme benefit to Laramie County, the state, and the horse racing industry as a whole. We look forward to working with you and are available to



Mark Voss, Attorney Laramie County Attorney's Office October 11, 2022 Page 2

answer any questions you may have. If, after reviewing the materials submitted herewith, you believe information is still outstanding, please let me know and I will try to supplement the materials promptly, considering the impending deadline to submit materials and be placed on the October 18, 2022 meeting agenda.

Very truly yours.

Matt J. Micheli, P.C.

a Partner of Holland & Hart LLP

MJM:va

Enclosures

19984224_v1